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Prince Edward County Electoral Board Minutes 

February 1, 2018 

     The Electoral Board of Prince Edward County met at the Registrar’s Office on February 1, 2018 at 1:30 P. M. 
for its meeting.  Members present were: Dr. Sam Martin, Chairman of Electoral Board; Mr. Gordon Smith, Vice 
Chair of Electoral Board; Mrs. Gwendolyn Akers-Booker, Secretary of Electoral Board; Mrs. Lynette Wright, 
General Registrar for Prince Edward County and her part-time assistant Ms. Tina Aubin were in attendance. 

The Chairman, Dr. Sam Martin, called the meeting to order.    

The Chairman turned the floor over to our Secretary to review any old business. There was no old business to 
discuss at this time.  Mrs. Gwen Akers-Booker presented the members of the EB Board with a list of the 2018 
Officers of Election and Alternates to be accepted as presented by the Registrar.  After reviewing the list of 
names to be approved, the motion to accept the list as presented by the Registrar was approved. 

 The Board visited information from the General Registrar with respect to training dates for the 2018 year. As 
of this date, letters have gone out to over 80 plus Election Officers regarding their intents.  It was motioned 
and carried that the list of names would be approved for a three year term beginning March 1, 2018 –
February 28, 2021. The list of Election Officers (attached) would receive a packet of information to be 
completed with signature and notarized. This information should be returned on or before February 23, 2018 
to the General Registrar.  There were no new applications received during this meeting.        

The Board reviewed the dates for our 2018 Elections and they are as follows: 

➢ May 1st – Town of Farmville Election 

➢ June 12th – Primary Election (Tentative) 

➢ November 6th- General & Special Election  

Based on the dates above, we want individuals to know that June primary elections are always tentative.  We 
will not have confirmation of a June Primary until sometime in April, 2018. 

With no further business at hand, a motion to adjourn was made, seconded, and approved. Meeting 
Adjourned at 2:15 P.M. 

 

     Respectfully submitted 

      Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker 

_________________________________________________________ 
        Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker, Electoral Board Secretary 

 

 

2018 BOARD MEMBERS 
Samuel Martin, Chairman 
Gordon Smith, Vice-Chairman 
Gwendolyn Akers-Booker, Secretary 


